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MEETINGS 

THURSDAYS 

6 for 6.30pm  

Kew Golf 

Club  

 120 Belford 
Road Kew 

3102  

Ph.  

 9859 6848  

Rotary Year 2019-20                                                 

Week 17  17October  2019  

Our Leadership 

President   

RCNB 

Pete Sutherland 

The Grapevine 

RI PRESIDENT 

Mark Maloney 

Club Meeting  17 October 

Our speaker this week was Jim Callahan.  

As well as being on the Board of Caterpillar Holdings Australia Pty Ltd, Jim is 

the General Manager for Hard Rock Vehicles, Caterpillar Inc with responsibil-

ity for product strategy, product development, marketing, after sales support 

and Manufacturing of Caterpillar’s hard rock underground mining product 

portfolio.  

A graduate of Melbourne University with a 

Bachelor of Engineering (Hons), Jim has 

extensive mining experience, including 23 

years now with Caterpillar. 

Jim spoke to us on the environmental re-

sponsible  behaviour of the mining industry and Caterpillar’s input into this area. Product develop-

ment has included technical development of more efficient  diesel engines that 

have reduced polluting outputs. 

Jim also commented on a change from open cut mining to targeted boring to 

access underground resources and underground mining which has a greatly 

reduced impact on the environment. 

Jim (pictured right)  was presented with our Certificate of Appreciate by host for 

the evening  Findley Cornell. 

On Sunday last President Pete attended the birthday parties of 

Jack and Dawn Watson (90 and 85 years old respectively). 

Jack and Dawn are the founders of Computers for Community 

(C4C) whereby they recognised an opportunity in the year 

2000 when uncertainty about the ability of computers to carry 

on beyond past the year 2000 caused a flood of second hand 

computers to be made obsolete. Nineteen years later C4C 

continues to receive second hand computers from businesses 

and others to be repurposed for Rotary Projects locally and 

overseas.  

Jack and Dawn also founded the Shine-On Awards in recognition of those with disabilities who 

achieve greatness in the face of adversity. Jack and Dawn were awarded Rotary Hero Awards by 

President Pete on their Birthday in recognition of their fantastic contribution to Rotary. 

AG Eastside   

Barry  

Hickman 

 

Club Diary  
Fellowship Weekend  15—17  November   2019 

Ronald McDonald House Visit 27 November 2019 

Ladies Christmas Fare   Friday 13 December 2019 

District Conference  March 27—29   2020 

Camp Getaway weekend   16-18  October  2020 

Read about Rotary in your area in The Progress Leader  

http://leader.smedia.com .au/progress/   

APOLOGIES FOR CLUB MEETINGS  

Sign the “apology sheet” at the front 

desk  if you know in advance.    

Or E-mail to  apologiesrcnb@gmail.com 

Please apologise no later than  5pm 

 on Tuesday. 

 DG   Grant 

Hocking 

http://leader.smedia.com.au/progress/
mailto:apologiesrcnb@gmail.com


 

2 

T H E  G R A P E V I N E                 T H U R S D A Y  1 7  O C T O B E R  2 0 1 9   

President Pete’s Report 

This week we saw a number of Community activities keeping our 

members involved in volunteering. 

There are a number of Cluster, Foundation and District Events com-

ing up next before the end of the year. Please read The Grapevine for 

details and attend if you can make time! 

Last weekend we enjoyed our annual Camp Getaway Working Bee 

which we reported in last week’s Grapevine, and again thanks to 

Greg Matthews for making the arrangements for this activity. It’s not 

only a help to Camp Getaway but also a great fellowship weekend. 

At DIK on Tuesday Sue McDonald and Garth Symington met with 

Jenny Foster (D9800 Dir. International) to hold discussions with John 

MacDonald (Ballarat Rotary) and Trina Sale (Solomon Islands Na-

tional Referral Hospital (NRH) ED Director) who was brought to DIK 

by Joanna Wood from Adelaide’s Flinders ED.  John will go to The Solomons this week to sup-

port an Oral Centre with David Goldsmith (Dentist and Rotar-

ian from Ballarat) at The Solomons NRH. The upshot is that 

Trina has now seen what DIK has to offer and John and 

David can see firsthand and discuss with Trina what items the 

next container from DIK to The Solomons could include to 

satisfy maximum immediate need. This is Solomon Islands 

Coordination in action exemplified. 

On Wednesday we were invited to a Community Event at 

Boroondara Arts Centre in Hawthorn to cater for their Annual 

Community Event which this year was associated with the 

White Ribbon Organisation. Over 400 participants were 

treated to key note speakers on family violence followed by a 

lunch presented by our Club. We provided Halal Chicken, and 

Sausages, accompanied by fresh salads and vegetarian op-

tions. Thanks go to Nino and Bill and helpers on the day to 

make this day the success that it was. 

Saturday 19
th
 saw a number of us Walk Against Polio at Al-

bert Park where we met to walk one lap around Albert Part 

Lake to help raise awareness of Polio and raise funds for our 

continued End Polio Campaign. 

Nino and Gregor turned on the BBQ and Greg Ross 

handed out the drinks for the fifty plus Rotarians, partners 

and friends who participated. 

This weekend sees more Community Events happening;  

thanks everyone for your ongoing support of these activities 

which include, The Gardening Program, Second Bite deliv-

ery of food to Boroondara Cares, FareShare Volunteering, 

Primary School Reading Program, Camberwell Market vol-

unteering, Mens Shed attendance, DIK volunteering and 

Cluster Meetings. We must also acknowledge the ongoing 

work by our Board and Committees in keeping our Club 

Programs and Meetings meaningful, constructive and engaging for all members. 

Keep up the great work!  President Pete 
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Camp Getaway Working Bee Photos 
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MEETING ROSTERS   

Birthdays and Anniversaries between  October  20 to October  26 

Weddings:      Nil 

Birthdays:       David de Garis 

Inductions:     Duncan Ansell 

Thursday       14  November 

Greeters:       Phil Wade,  Maurie Walters 

Setup             Sue McDonald, Ian Mollison 

Desk:           Geoff Steinicke,  Jim Studebaker 

Annual General Meeting 

 Speaker:-  Peter Elliott and Garth Symington 

HOST:-        Takao Yukawa 

Topic:-         Autobiographies 

A night very close to home for those familiar with North Balwyn Village. Signorelli's Fresh Fruiterers 

and The Village Cafe will each be recognized for their contributions and service to our local community

Thursday       7  November 

Greeters:       Geoff Kneale, Imre Lele 

Setup             Findley Cornell,   Rob Head 

Desk:           John Rennie, Nino Sofra 

Speaker:-  Vocational Awardees 

HOST:-       Kinga Paulheim 

Topic:-        The importance of Vocation in Rotary 

Thursday       24 October 

Greeters:       Tony Hart, Jagath Jayasinghe 

Setup             John McBride,  Neil Marshall 

Desk:           Marcel Muntwyler,  Bill Oakley 

Speaker:-  Jane Sullivan 

HOST:-       Jane Pennington 

Topic:-        Storytime 

Readers of the Saturday Age will be familiar with Jane's weekly column called "Turning 

Pages" in which she discusses all manner of matters literary, from classics to their 

modern day equivalents. She writes for readers of all ages including ourselves when 

we were young, recalling her own childhood love of reading as a fan of Enid Blyton, Al-

ice in Wonderland, The Wind in the Willows and Christopher Robin and Winnie the 

Pooh. Jane is also an author and in her most recent book she reviews her love of child-

hood reading from an adult perspective. Those of you who are members of a book 

group could find that your fellow book group members are most interested. 

Thursday       31 October  

Melbourne Cup Night  Partners Night 

Greeters:       Greg Cribbes, Peter Elliott 

Setup             Larry Fitzpatrick, John Gartlan 

Desk:           Ian Adams, Adam Hillary 

Speaker:-  Bryan Martin 

HOST:-       Bob Bott 

Topic:-        Horse Racing in his blood 

Bryan Martin OAM is a well-known race caller who has lived for horse racing since he listened to his 

first Melbourne cup on radio as a six-year old. His career has taken him all over the world including 

the excitement of Japan in 1990 when he called the great run of  the Australian thoroughbred cham-

pion, Better Loosen Up winning the prestigious Japan cup. We may be able to recreate a little of that 

excitement on the night. 

Once the formalities of the AGM are concluded, it will be time to relax and listen to the stories of 
two of our members. 
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 Geoff’s Health Tip 

 

Recently it was reported in The Age that one in five Australians were being woken by texts and 

social media alerts, or waking up to send 

them.  The study conducted by lead re-

searcher Sarah Appleton at Flinders Univer-

sity's Institute of Sleep issued a dire warning 

on the serious knock-on effects for our waking 

lives. 

"When the alert sounds the temptation to look 

is enormous, and it is a really difficult problem 

to manage because it is so pervasive and in-

grained in our population." 

Even more frightening is sleep-texting, which 

is the sending of texts while you are asleep. It 

occurs when you are sleeping with your 

phone close to you in bed. These messages 

are more often sent in response to an alert. 

The chime or alerting sound that would sig-

nify a new text message during our wakefull-

ness may similarly prompt our attention dur-

ing sleep.  Replying to a message while 

asleep may almost be an automatic behav-

ior, but it may not be without errors although 

autocorrect may help make sense of the re-

ply. 

The most important thing to realise is that 

your entire brain my not be asleep or awake 

at the same time.  It could be akin to sleep-walking or sleep-talking.  It is not just teenages that 

sleep-text although they are more susceptible.  Adults who send a lot of texts during the day and 

sleep with their phone are also known to sleep-text. 

In today's society it's easy to underestimate the importance of a good night's sleep.  In particular, 

it is important to eliminate sleep deprivation.  In April, the federal government's inquiry into Sleep 

Health Awareness found inadequate and interupted sleep cost the economy $66.3 billion. 

Dr Howard LeWine, Chief Medical Editor of Harvard Health Publications, in summarising the re-

sults from the Nurses Health Study, published several tips for getting better sleep. 

 Remove your mobile from the room and far enough away so you can't hear the alert. 

 Be sure your bed is comfortable and your bedroom is dark and quiet. 

 Have a consistent bedtime schedule. 

 Practice deep breathing, especially increasing the capacity of your upper-lungs. 

 To decrease middle-of-the-night urination, don't drink any fluids after dinner. 
 

 

 Geoff 
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Gardening Schedule 
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ROTARY CLUB OF NORTH BALWYN 2019/20 

President: Peter Sutherland    president@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Vice President: John Magor   vicepresident@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Secretary: Gavan Schwartz     secretary@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Treasurer: Adam Hillary   treasurer@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au   

Grapevine: John McBride   jdmcb48@bigpond.net.au   Noon Sat Weekly Deadline for submissions. 

ROTARY INFORMATION  

Rotary International Website:-  https://www.rotary.org/ 

   Facebook:- https://www.facebook.com  

   Twitter:-    https://twitter.com/Rotary 

Rotary Australia  Website:-  rotaryaustralia.org.au 

   Facebook:-  https://www.facebook.com/RotaryAroundAustralia/  

   Facebook RDU:-  https://www.facebook.com/rotarydownunder/ 

   Twitter:-   https://twitter.com/rotaryaustralia 

District 9800  Website;-  https://www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au/ 

   Facebook;- https://www.facebook.com/rotarydistrict9800/ 

   Twitter:-  https://twitter.com/rotaryd9800?lang=en   

   Networker:- rotarydistrict9800.org.au/content/54/networker  

Rotary Club of North Balwyn Website;- www.rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au 

North Balwyn Men’s Shed     Website:- www.northbalwynmensshed.com 

Find a Rotary Club:-           https://my.rotary.org/en/search/club-finder 

North Balwyn Probus:   Michael Martin  http://balwynnorthprobus.org.au 

North Balwyn Heights Probus:  Sue Mullarvey  yarramul@tpg.com.au      98574305    0400821402 

Greythorn Probus:     greythornprobus.org.au  98594941. 

Boroondara Ladies Probus:   Janet Eddy          jveddey@applewood.net.au 

We thank Bread Street Bakery 

for their ongoing support of our 

BBQ Fundraising activity through 

their generous provision of 

bread supplies.  

Thank you  

Helloworld North Bal-

wyn for your ongoing 

support of our Event 

Days and assistance 

with our  

Mongolia travel ar-

rangements.  

Bendigo Bank is a strong 

supporter of Nth Balwyn 

Rotary through its help 

with our Community  

Projects and Fund  

Raising. 
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